

Courier-Post Opinion

September 14, 2008
Cherry Hill residents made reform happen
Residents in other South Jersey towns can bring about change by following the leader of Cherry Hill reformers.
In the end, democracy worked in Cherry Hill . . . again. It's refreshing to see that in a state where too often politicians and politics as usual are enough to make anyone throw up their hands in disgust.
Democracy worked because this past week, the Cherry Hill Township Council and Mayor Bernie Platt responded to a persistent group of residents, as they've done in the past, and approved an ordinance designed to make the township government more open to Cherry Hill residents.
Platt and council members initially raised objections to a proposal from a group of organized residents -- the Cherry Hill Reform Committee. The committee brought forward a model ordinance from the Citizens Campaign, an offshoot of Common Cause New Jersey, regarding volunteer boards and commissions such as the township planning board and environmental commission.
The ordinance calls for several things designed to make it easier for residents to learn about these boards and commissions and to volunteer for positions on them. Among the ordinance's planks:
Create a register of volunteer commissions and boards with the names and term lengths of all the people serving and all open positions. The register would have to be put on the township Web site and maintained at the municipal building and township library.
The township must have a standard form for residents to apply for volunteer positions on boards and commissions.
Every time a vacancy arises on a board or commission, the appointing authority would have to review every application. Every person who submitted an application for that board would have to be notified about the vacancy.
These are good ideas designed to make Cherry Hill's government more open to residents who want to participate.
Members of the Cherry Hill Reform Committee are to be commended for their hard work to make this happen. They spent weeks collecting more than 2,000 signatures from registered voters in the township -- enough to force the township council to either vote on the ordinance or ensure that residents would get to vote on it as a referendum in November. The mayor and council were smart to drop their objections and approve this ordinance immediately.
Members of the reform committee last year forced the council to adopt a tough ordinance designed to limit pay to play -- the unethical practice of lawyers, engineers and other professionals donating to candidates' election campaigns, then being rewarded with hefty municipal contracts once those candidates are elected.
In two years, this dedicated group of township residents has done a tremendous amount to open up Cherry Hill's government, and we applaud them for what they've done. They should serve as an example to residents in towns all over South Jersey; politicians can be made to respond to the people.
We encourage residents in other South Jersey towns to follow the Cherry Hill Reform Committee's lead. Make pay to play reform and open appointments a reality in your town. The model ordinances are already written; it just takes the effort to bring them before your local governing body or, if they won't act, collect signatures and force a referendum or a town council vote.
